
The 2025 Winter Meeting successfully reinforced the association’s commitment to advocacy, 
education, and industry leadership. The discussions and insights gained will undoubtedly contribute 
to our collective efforts in shaping the future of real estate in Texas.

CEO Travis Kessler and his wife, Shelley, reflected on his tenure, sharing key milestones and 
insights with the association’s leadership. He will be sorely missed. Mike Barnett is stepping into 
Travis’ shoes; his leadership will take us to new heights. 

Educational sessions covered a range of relevant topics, including practical AI applications in 
commercial real estate, leadership development, MLS and data-related issues, and property 
financing in Mexico. Attendees also received essential updates on regulatory changes, forms 
revisions, and the latest legislative developments impacting our profession. It’s always a great time 
to be a Texas Realtor. 

Grateful to serve,

Kristin Smith


